
Our first week at the apartment complex, 
one of our leaders spoke about God’s love 
versus the world’s love and had the  
children write Valentines to God. 

It has been a very exciting and eventful semester so far!  We can’t believe that next week is already 
Spring Break.  Baseball, softball, track and tennis have kicked their seasons off, so we are transitioning 
to work with those teams this semester.  There are a lot of things that we are currently doing and 
events coming up that I would like to inform you about.  God is definitely working!  
 
Last semester, we had several students ask if we could do some kind 
of community outreach so we started doing apartment ministry.   
Every Sunday afternoon, we go to a local apartment complex and play 
sports games with the children.  We spend about 45 minutes playing 

followed by 15 minutes of a short Bible lesson and snacks.  We have done this for the past 4 
weeks and have been so blessed by the response.  I had a boy come up to me one week and 
say, “Please tell your friends that y’all ROCK!”  That made me smile.  We have had so much 
fun and so have the kids.  One Sunday we drove up and there were 40 kids out already playing  
before we arrived!  Needless to say, it has been a blast.   

 
A couple weeks ago, the students organized a worship night.  They called it, “At Your 
Feet.”  It was a wonderful night of worship!  I can’t say enough about these leaders who 
are seeking the Lord and using their gifts and abilities to praise him. 
 
We started “Lifegroups” this semester with guys in FCA and have started a girls lifegroup 
that consists of our student leaders.  The plan is to teach the girls how to lead these 
groups so that we can branch out and offer the lifegroups to any girl in FCA or on  
campus.  The lifegroups are all about community, studying God’s Word and having strict  
accountability.  Here is a story about a cross country runner in Justin’s lifegroup: 
 

A couple weeks ago, Justin was talking to his lifegroup (consisting of the men’s cross country team) about their 
purpose.  He asked them, “What are you passionate about?”  Justin didn’t know that his question struck the 
heart of one particular guy in the group.  The next week, the guy opened up to share about what God had  
recently done in his life through the lifegroup.  He said, “Last week Justin talked about purpose and passion and 
I thought about my degree.  I am studying Computer Information Systems and realized that my passion is not in 
that.  I am passionate about Sports Ministry so I changed my major today and that is what I am going to do 
now.”  All of the guys were so pumped and excited for their brother in Christ!   
 

There are so many stories about students letting go of habitual sin and actually walking with God for the first time.  There are 
many others who have been convicted to reconcile with their parents and have followed through by forgiving and loving their 
parents for the first time in years.  Change is happening and it is SO exciting. 
 
We will have a Game Night on Monday, 21st.  You are more than welcome to join us in the Rebounder’s 
Room at 9pm!  Please let us know if you are planning to attend. 
 
The last announcement we want to make is also a prayer request.  We will host a Duathlon and 5K in  
Clinton on March 26.  Our board is putting this event together as a fundraiser for our budget.  Please click 
HERE if you would like to sign up or donate online at active.com.  Also, please pray that everything would 
fall into place as they plan this event.  
 
Thank you so much for your continued support!   
May the Lord bless you and keep you  
and make his face shine  
upon you and be gracious to you, 

Justin and Bethany Pigott | jpigott@fca.org | bpigott@fca.org | March 2011 
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Close to 60 students filled the room for our first 
annual worship night put together by our worship 
team. 

Track runner, Will Clingon, received 
the Bumblebee Award on February 
28,  for his amazing race  
performances.  He ran a 4:36 mile 
to place 2nd and also chased  
another runner down from 20 
yards behind to win the relay he  
participated in. 

Track runner, Shane Brogden,  
received the Bumblebee Award on 
February 14, for his amazing finish 
in the 800 meters.  Shane won the 
race with a time of 2:01.  

http://www.active.com/more-sports/jackson-ms/mc-endurance-challenge-2011?int=29-6
http://www.fca.org
http://www.fca.org/DonatetoFCA/
http://www.fcams.org/
http://www.gochoctaws.com/
http://twitter.com/MCFCA
http://www.facebook.com/groups/MCFCA

